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Brian Schultz

From: Brian Schultz on behalf of Records Clerk
Sent: Monday, November 23, 2020 10:00 AM
To: 'bdwyer31'
Subject: RE: Docket # 20200226-WS

Good Morning, 
 
Per your request we have added you to Dkt 20200223‐SU as an interested person. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Brian Schultz 
Commission Deputy Clerk II 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399 
850.413.6770 
 
PLEASE NOTE:   Florida has a very broad public records law. Most written communications to or from state officials regarding state 
business are considered to be public records and will be made available to the public and the media upon request. Therefore, your e‐
mail message may be subject to public disclosure. 

 
 

From: bdwyer31 <bdwyer31@yahoo.com>  
Sent: Sunday, November 22, 2020 9:39 AM 
To: Records Clerk <CLERK@PSC.STATE.FL.US> 
Subject: Docket # 20200226‐WS 

 
Good Afternoon, 
 
My name is Barb Dwyer. I am a full-time resident of Little Gasparilla Island living at Hideaway Bay Beach 
Club Condos - Unit G8.  
 
l would like to request that I be considered an interested person regarding the following docket: 
 
Docket Number 20200226-WS, Application for certificate to provide wastewater service in Charlotte County by 
Environmental Utilities, LLC. 
 
I have the following concerns: 

1. Little Gasparilla Island & the surrounding areas are environmentally sensitive and would benefit from 
wastewater service to prevent the runoff of Nitrogen & Fecal bacteria from aging, overburdened septic 
systems.  

2. Charlotte County put together a comprehensive Sewer Master Plan dated 2017 for bringing wastewater 
service to LGI, Don Pedro, Knight Island, Cape Haze. Environmental Utilities, LLC (EU) is not 
planning on following the recommendations of said Sewer Master Plan. 
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3. Historically, any kind of work being done on the island costs 2 - 3 times more than the same job on the 
mainland. Add on the profit margin for a For Profit Utility and the cost to each resident could be 
astronomical. Residents could end up paying an impact fee anywhere from $20,000 - $40,000. 

4. There was no mention of the 2 condo associations within the scope of the agreement EU signed with 
Charlotte County. We are within the target area. We have our infrastructure in place. Provisions should 
be included for bulk customers at the onset of the planning process. 

5. I am a single taxpayer living alone. My water utility bill averages out to be ~$100 a month - run by Jack 
Boyer’s LGI Water Utility Company.   My power utility bill averages out to be ~$65 per month with a 
$9 contribution to solar energy each month. I find it curious that my water bill is so much higher than 
my power bill. I am scared to think about what my sewer bill will look like! 

6. Bifurcation of the plan from the costs is not in the best interest of the residents. 

Please email all automatic notification of informal meeting notices, FAW notices, all recommendations, 
information and final orders issued by the Commission to 
 
bdwyer31@yahoo.com 
 
I can be reached at (585)698-9828 if you have any comments or questions about my concerns. 
 
Thank You, 
 
Barbara Dwyer 
POBox 455 
Placida, FL. 33946 
 
Sent from my iPad 




